
Emma Sprints Regatta 2009
Rules

The following rules and general instructions are designed to make the regatta run as smoothly as possible, so please make sure that all competitors have an opportunity to see them.

1. This regatta is meant to be fun. So please do not get worked up about minor things and be fair to other competitors.

2. The sprints will be run from a slightly staggered, standing start at the bottom of the Long Reach to the 500m mark on the Reach. Boats must keep to their stations throughout the race, irrespective of the other crew. Failure to do so may result in disqualification.

3. Boats going down to the start must exercise extreme care and avoid other crews racing upstream. Crews on their way to the start must keep to the right hand side of the river, and be aware that there may be town clubs on the river.

4. Crews (especially those first in the draw) are asked to be at the Penny Ferry 20 minutes before the time indicated on the draw for their race. It is important that races run on schedule, so please be as prompt as possible. FAILURE TO DO SO MAY RESULT IN DISQUALIFICATION.

5. Crews should spin at the Grassy end of Plough Reach and pull into the bank on the towpath side. They should wait there until called to the start by a marshal.

6. Any crew in fancy dress can be given a head start, at the start marshal’s discretion. (Bribes can also help in some situations, but alcoholic bribes cannot be accepted.)

7. The ‘upper’ of the two crews in the draw shall race on the meadow side of the river, the ‘lower’ on the towpath side.

8. In case of an emergency, a marshal will sound a continuous blast on an air horn or whistle. This is a direct instruction to crews to hold the boat up.

9. Qualified first-aiders will be available at all times.

10. All coxes must wear a life jacket and all boats require a bow-ball. Failure to do so will result in disqualification.

11. Once your races are over, pull into the bank beyond the railway bridge to collect your doughnuts and possible other goodies!

12. At all times the decision of the race umpire is final.

Thank you for your co-operation,

Adam Gillett, Vice Captain, Emmanuel Boat Club


Additional notes

· Any senior crew not participating in the event that wishes to train over the lock and requires passage through the course during the river closure will be allowed to do so PROVIDED they ask for permission in writing/by email to the co-ordinator by Friday, the 20th (email Adam Gillett, arg48@cam.ac.uk). Senior crews that have not asked for permission WILL NOT be allowed to pass through the course during the closure.

· ‘Concept 2’ type shoe straps will be allowed, but crews using then MUST be seen loosening all shoes sufficiently to allow heels to come out in the event of a capsize. This must be done before racing.

If you have any questions regarding any aspect of this year’s sprint regatta, please feel free to contact me, Adam Gillett, on arg48@cam.ac.uk
Emmanuel Boat Club, Emmanuel College, Cambridge, CB2 3AP


